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Condo Conversion Ordinance Changes to be taken up by City Council
On Friday, June 16, 2006, Minneapolis City Council Members Cam Gordon, Ralph Remington and Gary Schiff asked the Council to consider making changes to the City’s current ordinance regarding condominium conversions, and the subject was passed into the Public Safety and Regulatory Services Committee for further discussion.  From there an ordinance to address the issues will be drafted, a public hearing held on the proposed ordinance, and an ordinance presented to the full council for consideration. 

The Minneapolis Affordable Housing Coalition (MAHC) has been raising the issue of condo conversions in the City for over a year and recently has been working with Gordon, Remington and Schiff on specific changes to the current ordinance that both preserves the affordable housing stock of the city and protects the rights of tenants and homebuyers.  Said Council Member Gordon, “The City currently has a local ordinance that regulates condo conversions, but its enforceability is questionable, and it does not address all of the issues conversions present.  What we need is a responsible ordinance that will support the positive new homeownership opportunities that can be created by conversions, while simultaneously protecting the City’s invaluable affordable rental housing stock and safeguarding the rights of tenants.”

MAHC formed in the fall of 2005, in response to what members saw as the increasing impact on affordable rental housing that stemmed from the condo boom in Minneapolis.  Research showed that in 2004, 1,064 known rental units in Minneapolis were converted to condos, 58% of which were affordable units.  Since then there has been some speculation that the boom is now over.  However, the Housing Preservation Project (HPP), a nonprofit organization that has been tracking the number of condo conversions in the City, has found that is very much not the case.  “So far in 2006 there have been 42 apartment buildings converting to condos, totaling 356 units.  Just two weeks ago, the city received notice about a conversion in the Whittier Neighborhood of a 55 unit building of rental housing.  In an increasingly expensive urban market, it is becoming more difficult for tenants to find places to move,” said Christine Goepfert, attorney at HPP. 

The MAHC coalition has celebrated two successes so far due to their lobbying efforts: the City Council passed better inspection regulations in December 2005, that will help protect buyers of converted units, and in May 2006, the State Legislature eliminated a sunset clause that previously prevented city governments from passing long-term ordinances regulating condo conversions.  MAHC organization members look forward to the far reaching impact the ordinance will have, if passed.  Said MAHC representative Adele Della Torre, “Condo conversions are still taking place in Minneapolis, and there will be new condo booms in Minneapolis’ future.  We believe that a better condo conversion ordinance in Minneapolis will not only improve the housing options in our city by helping preserve the economic diversity of our neighborhoods that is put at risk by the displacement of low-income residents, but that this ordinance can also serve as a model in Minnesota and nationally for responsible condo conversion policy.” 

Please see our Coalition’s website for further info:  www.hppinc.org/condos.htm


